



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES MAY 20, 2015 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the Parkesburg Borough Hall at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:07pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Chuck Persch, Stephanie Silvernail, Ed Haas,Vicki Florian, Ray Campbell, Rob Cazillo, Gary Alderman, Jared Dalmas
Minutes: 

Minutes of the April 20, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  Motion: Motion made by Ray Campbell, seconded by Chuck Persch to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Rob C read Fire and EMS Reports.
Rob Cazillo – All of the electrical/PECO work has been completed and paving has been done on the new electrical service.  There is discussion underway about open burning, would like townships to have a new ordinance and charge a fee.
Ray Campbell – Ambulance is just above water, main reason being workmans comp, will be discussed with budget.

Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of April 2015 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Stephanie Silvernail, seconded by Chuck Persch.  Approved by all.
2nd Invoices for 2015 to municipalities have been mailed today.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Ray Stackhouse proposed a letter to the board to stay on as FDA for the remainder of the year.  Motion: Motion was made to accept Ray’s letter by Ray Campbell, seconded by Stephanie Silvernail.  Approved by all.
A letter was received from Chief Gathercole to request a special meeting with the Sadsbury Twp. Supervisors and Fire District Commission members to discuss long range planning and current coverage, Stephanie noted that this meeting would have to be published to the public, she will check with the solicitor and get back to them.
KVFD is currently working on the budget, Ray will request a meeting with the Administrative Board for May or June.

District specific information is now available on the KVFD website and has been sent to municipalities to link to their sites.

Financial review report has been sent to each municipality secretary and posted to the website.

Grants:  
No Report
Wrap Up:
Chuck Persch thanked the fire and ambulance for their help with the Memorial Day Parade on 5/17/15.
Chuck Persch asked if KVFD is prepared for an incident like the Amtrak incident in Philadelphia.  Rob C. stated that KVFD is prepared for their part, but as for evacuations, etc. you would have to check with the EMC which is Scot Kreger. 

Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Scott, seconded by Chuck Persch.  Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm.

Next Meeting: June 16, 2015 
Respectfully Submitted: May 21, 2015 Vicki Florian, Secretary

